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Unapproved

September 20, 2022
Rockford Township

Planning and Zoning Meeting Minutes



Call to Order and the Pledge of Allegiance 

Supervisor Eckblad called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall with all joining in for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Present were Supervisors Eckblad, Beise, Otten, and Kjome, and Clerk/Treasurer McDougall.  Supervisor Deitering was excused.
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Eckblad to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.

Minutes
A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve September 6, 2022 Planning Commission meeting minutes as printed.  Motion carried unanimously.

Continued Items – None

New Items – None
Mary Mithun – 4875 37th St. SE – Petition to amend Conditional Use Permit to allow a 40’x60’ Pavilion

Mary Mithun was present to request Board approval for an amendment to the conditional use permit to allow construction of a pavilion to cover the corn pit, which may be used for a picnic area.  This would be an amendment for the current conditional use permit for the Apple Orchard.  A motion was made by Supervisor Otten and seconded by Beise to approve the amendment to the conditional use permit to construct a 40’x60’ pavilion as requested.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.   
Larry Berning – 207 Halsey Ave. SE Requesting Variance to construct a 28’x36’ detached garage 

Larry Berning was present to request Board approval for a variance to allow a detached garage.  The detached garage would be over the 800 sq. ft. maximum accessory building size for a parcel, which is under 20,000 sq. ft.  Berning also requests to have 38.4% impervious surface where a maximum allowed is 25%.  Water drainage is being proposed between the house and garage instead of the water draining in the front of the house.  The Board discussed the variance setbacks that were not included on the county response form.  Supervisor Kjome had concerns about water drainage and did not want any problems arising from approval of the variance.  Supervisor Eckblad noted it shows the garage 60 from centerline of the road and it should be 65’ from the centerline of the road.  The Board members did not see a problem with the garage being less than 65’ from the centerline of the road.  Supervisor  Eckblad also questioned the impervious surface and what was included in this percentage.  Berning noted the driveway that would be redone and a small deck removed.  A motion was made by Supervisor Beise and seconded by Kjome to approve the variance for the proposed 28’x36’ detached garage as presented on the county response form.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.   
Public Comment - None
Adjourn Meeting
Supervisor Beise motioned to adjourn at 6:55 p.m.

_____________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Greg Eckblad (Chairperson)

_____________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle L. McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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